Cape Elizabeth Town Council
2010 Work Plan/Goals

Draft 1- December 8, 2009 

1. The Town Council will seek to recognize the challenges faced by citizens in this economy by: 
a. Advocating in a coalition with other regional communities, and independently, the need for legislators and state officials to fairly address the impacts of state funding shortfalls on school funding and other programs.  

b. Ensuring that quality services and programs are maintained with as minimal impact as possible on the property tax rate. 

c. Collaborating with other local governments and regional entities in advancing cost savings measures to effectively provide services.

d. Continuing to work with the Cape Elizabeth School Board on cooperative efforts to maintain an effective education program for our youth. 
e. Prioritizing in writing services and infrastructure improvements utilizing extensive citizen input.

f. Rightsizing our building infrastructure for today’s services. 

g. Fully understanding the costs of programs and services by appropriately allocating costs, and by benchmarking with other communities and by undertaking quarterly financial reviews. 
h. Acting on recommendations from the Alternative Energy, Health Insurance Review, and Municipal Operations Review committees. 

i. Requesting staff to assist residents with access to programs such as federal fuel assistance, the Maine property tax relief program and the Thomas Jordan Trust. 

2.  The Town Council will seek to enhance revenues from sources other than the property tax by: 
a. Aggressively seeking revenues from visitors to Fort Williams Park, including bus visitors, and through park use/parking revenue and concession income.
b. Reviewing spaces within Fort Williams Park for revenue opportunities including rental space and the use of the park and other municipal lands for events. 
c. Exploring any revenue potential from the Goddard Mansion.

d. Reviewing the potential of revenue sharing from Portland Head Light and reviewing the potential for licensing the Portland Head Light image. 
e. Asking all boards, commissions and committees to provide a report to the Town Council identifying revenue potential and requesting the Town Manager to request municipal departments to provide similar information.

f. Considering a pay per bag/pay per throw option for the Cape Elizabeth Recycling Center. 

g. Reviewing the utilization of space in municipal buildings to determine if space may be freed up to generate income.

h. Exploring grant opportunities for open space, for alternative energy and for other needs.

i. Encouraging the School Board to review revenue opportunities such as for student parking and for enhancing opportunities for boosters to raise funds. 

3.  The Town Council will seek to enhance more effective citizen participation in local government by:
a. Re-engineering Town policy development processes to permit earlier citizen input on key decisions.

b. Developing a communications strategy to more effectively provide information to citizens on municipal services and on local issues. 
c. Requesting town staff to make the municipal website more navigable and through continuing efforts to provide transparency through the website. 

d. Providing opportunities for citizen input through surveys and through greater use of e-mail distribution lists by the municipal government.  
e. Seeking collaborative rather than adversarial processes in resolving issues. 
f. Encouraging collaboration and synergistic activities among boards and committees in order to advance shared visions and similar priorities. 

4.  The Town Council will provide practice greater environment stewardship by:

a. Reviewing progress on making Cape Elizabeth a “cool community” through the US Conference of Mayors Climate Protection resolution locally adopted in 2009. 

b. Promoting recycling of materials by citizens, the local government and the school department.

c. Better management of the Town’s open space and the town greenbelt. 
d. Providing members of all boards and commissions including the Town Council the opportunity to electronically receive meeting agendas and packets.

e. Providing citizens the opportunity to conduct more online transactions with the local government including tax bill payments. 

f. Adopting new ordinance provisions intended to preserve agricultural opportunities in Cape Elizabeth.

g. Continuing implementation of the Comprehensive Plan including the review of new land use regulations.

h. Partnering with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust and the Cape Elizabeth Farm Alliance to achieve shared goals and objectives.
5.  The Town Council will collaborate with municipal staff and other parties to:
a. Complete the restoration of the Spurwink Church.

b. Determine the future of library space and library service needs in Cape Elizabeth.

c. Review the Town Center Plan and to update it if is found to need updating.  

d. Recognize staff and volunteers for their dedication to Cape Elizabeth  

e. Improve road safety especially in the town center. 

